
“Despite facing challenging weather conditions, both weekends were a            
resounding successes. The first weekend (6-7 May 2023) greeted us with         
relentless rain, testing the resilience and determination of our students, while 
the second weekend (10-11 June 2023) brought scorching temperatures,       
presenting its own set of challenges. However, I am delighted to announce that 
students rose to the occasion, demonstrating outstanding perseverance and 
teamwork, and ultimately completing their award. It was inspiring to witness 
the growth and development of each participant throughout these                    
experiences, highlighting the invaluable lessons learned beyond the classroom. 
I extend my heartfelt congratulations to all the students for their achievements 
and thank the dedicated staff and volunteers for their unwavering support in 
ensuring the success of these expeditions.” 

DofE Manager overseeing the Year 10 expeditions 
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